
Dear Friends,  
 It has been busy here in the Solomon Islands. April was the national election month which 

means there was a lot of school breaks and work holidays, so 
people could go home to their villages to vote. Auki was very 
busy for several weeks. For several weeks, we had one person 
come on Sunday. It was a different person every Sunday. We 
rejoiced that for the last Sunday of April we had 14 people, not 
including our family, come to 
service. Everyone has 
returned to Auki and we 
are continuing work.  
 As far as the elections 
went, there was a lot of 
tension in the country. The 
last Prime Minister was not 
popular with many of the 

people on our island. He was not re-elected, but someone from 
the same political party was elected as Prime Minister. We are 
thankful that the rioting was minimal.  
 The English class has had lower attendance the last 
couple of weeks, but those who have been coming are 
progressing well. Also, Colton has been able to have some really 
good discussions in Theology class as he has covered the topic of Christology and is bringing to teach 
Bibliology. 
 Melodie has been meeting weekly with a lady (E) for a time of discipleship and prayer. E has 
given a clear salvation testimony and has been faithful in church attendance. E also has been a big 
blessing by cleaning the church weekly in her own free time. 
Melodie hopes to be able to meet with some more ladies who 
have been attending. 
 Colton has been individually meeting with some men 
who have been coming to church for discipleship. We have 
met several individuals who have given a clear salvation 
testimony, but do not have a church to call home. We have 
been praying the Lord will use us in their lives to disciple them 
and see their faith grow and them come to church.   
 The beginning of May marks six months for us in the 
Solomon Islands. We are so thankful for the ministry that the 
Lord has already opened up for us. We have many individuals 
on our hearts that we meet often in town that we are praying 
will come to salvation. We are also excited for the acceptance 
into the small community where we live outside of Auki Town. 
Within the three months the we have lived here, we have been 
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invited to two local weddings. Everyone in the community is invited to a big feast after the ceremony. 
This feast rivals even a good potluck, minus the potatoes =) 
 Douglas is making lots of friends, and especially loves playing with 3 brothers that have been 
attending church. He is beginning to say things in Pijin and can understand it fairly well. George is 
growing up way too fast! He has started to walk and now gets into all sorts of trouble. Thankfully, he is 
cute.  
 Thank you all who prayed for Colton’s rash. It seems to be gone for the most part. We are 
planning to purchase a keyboard and another acoustic guitar for the church. There are some 
individuals who have shown interest in playing music in church but do not have instruments of their 
own to use.  

Prayer Requests: 
• Pray the Gospel will continue to go forth clearly.  
• Pray for provision for some instruments.  
• Pray for English and Theology class to grow. 

Constrained by Love, 
The Lee Family


